KEENE TOWNSHIP MONTHLY MEETING

November 14, 2017

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Robert Simpson with flag salute at 7:00pm.

Guest present: Jeanne Vanderslout, Ed Roth, Doug Eddy, Bradley Potter, Mary Benedict,

Tom Skipper, and Judy Kelly

Board members present: Kara Albert, Harvey Noon, Robert Simpson and Nancy Feuerstein

Motion made by Harvey and supported by Nancy to accept the October board minutes as written. Passed.

Motion made by Harvey and supported by Kara to pay bills. Motion passed.

Treasurer report read.

Mary Benedict spoke about her fireworks business. She has a license and has insurance. Will send a permit when she is going to have a display.

Tom Skipper came and spoke about the gravel pits and needing to renew mineral extraction. Clearing up the property. Harvey made the motion for the resolution to be renewed and seconded by Kara. Passed.

Lori Larsen spoke about the cemetery committee. They meant with Jeff Ostrander about planning.

Supervisor gave report:

- 1. Robert rode with township accessor. They made 29 stops.
- 2. Robert will be doing a township newsletter to go out with the December taxes.
- 3. Snow removal for the township hall. Motion made by Harvey and seconded by Nancy to continue using Corey and Robert to provide snow plowing.
- 4. Treats for the December meeting for Christmas.

Motion made by Harvey to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 pm, seconded by Kara, Passed.